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Just a friendly reminder that 
Charleston County manages 
all recycling. They ask that 
excess cardboard and/or 

items that do not fit or cannot 
be recycled using the blue 
bins be brought to one of 

their convenience centers for 
proper disposal. The local 
center is located at 1716 

Signal Point Road. Please call 
them at (843)720-7111 for 
operating hours or more 

details. 

 
 

 
 

You’re Invited to Attend 
Our Commission 

Meetings 
 
 

For meeting agendas 
visit us online at 
www.jipsd.org 

New District Manager 
James Island Public Service District Commission Chair Sandi 

Engelman announces “It is with great pleasure I share the selection 
and approval by the Commission on August 24th of a new District 

Manager, David W. M. Schaeffer.   Mr. Schaeffer has accepted the 
position and will start on November 30, 2020. ” We are excited to 
have Mr. Schaeffer join our team and look forward to the value he 

will add to JIPSD. 
Mr. Schaeffer is currently the Chief Administrative Officer for the 

Charter Township of Oscoda, Michigan.  Oscoda’s services include 
police, fire, public works, water and sewer, parks and recreation, 

zoning, and economic development.  Mr. Schaeffer graduated from 
Capital University in Columbus, Ohio. He has over 15 years’ 

experience in local government & leadership.  He began his career 
in public service at the Ohio Auditor of State’s Office.  He also has 
experience as a Division Manager with the State of Ohio, and as 

CFO for the City of Brooklyn, Ohio before his current role. 
 
 

 
New Fire Station 1 Headquarters Project 

 

 
 

Things are moving along for our new fire station and we 
are very pleased with the progress.  Exterior painting is 
nearly complete so please ride by 1108 Folly Road and 
see how it looks; we think it is beautiful.  We expect 
completion in November/December and are very proud of 
a Fire Station that will hopefully last as long or longer 
than the current one.  Once we have a firm date on 
completion, we will schedule a ribbon cutting/open house, 
so keep your eye out for the date! 
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